
Ratho bouldering is aided by
funds from sportscotland

Edinburgh  Leisure’s  flagship
climbing  arena  at  Ratho  has
benefitted  from  a  major  funding
investment  from  sportscotland’s
Sport Facilities Fund.
The Edinburgh International Climbing Arena (EICA) has received
£100,000 towards bouldering redevelopment which will improve
opportunities to progress at all levels of the sport.

The redevelopment will ensure that Ratho becomes the only
climbing centre in the UK with Olympic standard facilities for
all three climbing disciplines (lead climbing, speed climbing
and bouldering).

This investment has been made possible thanks to National
Lottery players, who raise £30 million each week for good
causes across the UK.

Emma Ogilvie-Hall, Head of Operations at Edinburgh Leisure
said:  “We’re  delighted  and  very  grateful  to  receive  the
sportscotland funding that means we can replace our outdated
bouldering facilities at the Edinburgh International Climbing
Arena (EICA).

“With indoor bouldering now the most widely practised form of
climbing it will ensure that the EICA can continue as a world
class venue for all three climbing disciplines – lead, speed,
and bouldering – while continuing to provide climbers of all
ages and abilities with access to opportunities to participate
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in and progress through the sport.

“It will also mean that Scotland is able to host bouldering
competitions and national training camps and allow the EICA to
keep our national and international profile as a world-class
climbing facility.”

EICA is among 18 projects across Scotland to share a total of
£1,506,263 from sportscotland in this round.

Chief Executive of sportscotland, Forbes Dunlop, said: “The
aim of the Sports Facilities Fund is to support sustainable
and inclusive projects with their ambitions of using sport and
physical  activity  to  enhance  the  lives  of  their  local
communities. This investment would not be possible without
National Lottery players who continue to raise vital funding
for sport across Scotland.

“The physical and mental health benefits of sport are well
documented, but equally important is the ability to create a
space where everyone is welcome to participate at their own
level.

“Projects  like  this  one  at  the  EICA  not  only  create
opportunities for people to take part in sport and physical
activity but can also provide a place for communities to come
together

The Sports Facilities Fund prioritises projects that widen
access to participation or allow people to progress further
within  their  chosen  sport  locally  by  removing  barriers,
particularly in rural areas or areas of deprivation, and for
under-represented groups.

In addition to the investment, projects can benefit from the
expertise within sportscotland’s facilities team to maximise
the impact that their plans will have, ensuring they meet the
needs of their local communities now and in the future.
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